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UPCOMNG EVENTS 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday, July 12 
Rachel’s Kitchen 

11:30 a.m. 
Potluck 

Please Bring a Dish to Share! 

AUGUST 2021 ISSUE 

Bears Den Hike &  

Veramar Winery - June 21, 2021 

By Margy Nolan 
 
Twelve members of the Lake Frederick Travel Club gathered at the Shenandoah 

clubhouse on June 21, 2021, for a 10 a.m. 

departure. The destination was the Bears Den 

hiking trail; part a of the local Appalachian Trail, 

with a 30-minute travel time via route seven to 

the parking lot.  Gary, our Classy Cowboy driver, 

let most of us off in the parking lot to take the 

approximately one-mile trail up to the Bears Den 

Overlook. Two people chose to ride the van to 

the top where there was a hikers’ hostel and we 

met them at the overlook.  

  

The hike itself was labeled as “Easy,” but some felt it 

was steeper and rockier than was expected of an easy 

hike.  The beginning of the trail seemed a little 

overgrown, but very soon into the hike, the trail 

widened and was comfortable.  At a few points, there 

were large sections of slippery boulders we had to 

traverse, but with hiking sticks, or even just watching 

your balance and your footing, this was not a problem.  

It was a very hot day but most of the way was shady during our hike, which helped. Once 

we reached the overlook, we saw the beautiful vistas the area is known 

for.  Within the outcropping of large rocks, we saw the “bears den” the 

overlook and trail are named for.  It looks like one or two bears could 

very comfortably snuggle up for the winter inside the nook, so you would 

want to be careful in the winter! 

 

The man told us there are several bunk rooms and in total, sleeps about 

36 people.  The outside was beautiful and looked like an old stone castle. 

Many flowers made the experience very pleasant, and we took a few 

group photos. 

 



August 2021 Newsletter  Page 2 
 

©Lake Frederick Travel Club 2021 

 

Our driver picked us up at the hostel and took us to the other side of the mountain for lunch at Bear Chase Brewing 

Company. Bear Chase Brewing Company is a wonderful place to visit with plenty of seating and the usual 

breathtaking views. They serve a variety of craft bears, non-

alcoholic drinks, and food that we all enjoyed at tables inside, 

overlooking the Loudoun Valley.  We sampled different types 

of beers and other beverages, and we all had lunch. Some of 

the favorite lunch items were very fresh shrimp tacos, freshly 

made pizzas and very large, hot pretzels with crab dip or 

dipping cheese.  Afterwards, we were able to walk around the 

beautiful lawn where they have Adirondack chairs and picnic 

tables on the lawn overlooking the valley. 

 

Following Bear Chase, we drove through the town of Bluemont to see the historic area which has a few small shops 

that would be fun to return to visit, including an ice cream shop! Further into 

Bluemont, we drove up to Dirt Farm Brewing Company and Bluemont Winery, 

both owned by the same family and boasting incredible views.  After an 

impromptu tour, we reached our destination, Veramar Vineyard.  We had 

reserved a time slot, so they set up tables for our group outside. Most people 

ordered the tasting flight (four wines to taste) and some ordered glasses of 

wine. It was a hot day, so the wines were refreshing. As we were having our 

wine, we noticed the sky darkening and the thunder and lightning starting in the 

distance.  We quickly reboarded the bus and headed home through torrential 

rains and winds.  We appreciate Gary’s careful driving and we arrived back at 

the lodge around 4:30pm, safe and sound! 

 

 

Front Royal Walking Tour - July 15, 2021 

By George Darnell 
 

Six frequent Lake Frederick travelers braved the heat to join 

George Darnell for a walk around downtown Front Royal. We 

gathered at the Gazebo in the town park on Main Street to review 

the history the town’s history, from colonial times to its current 

focus on family recreation in the Shenandoah National Park and 

on the Shenandoah River. No one knows for certain how the 

town got its name. But the most likely is from the French calling 

it “Le Front Royal” 

during the French and 

Indian War, indicating it 

was English territory 

because of the land grant 

to Lord Fairfax by King Charles II.  Local legend has it that the “Royal 

Oak” that the local militia would “front” during drill was in the town square 

where the Gazebo now stands. “Hell town” was the name given to the area 

by boatsmen transporting merchandise on the forks of the Shenandoah from 

the upper valley to Harpers Ferry. They stopped in town to find alcohol and 

have a good time before continuing their journey. 
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The railroad arrived in Front Royal via the Manassas Gap in 1854. We began our walk at the Visitors Center which 

occupies the old railroad station next to the park. The staff was very helpful, giving us maps and tips on places to 

see, including the Bing Crosby Baseball Stadium and Confederate Spy “Belle” Boyd’s house on Chester Street. We 

enjoyed their air-conditioning. 

 

Two blocks east, on Main Street is Stokes General Store, a family-owned business for 

several generations, which sells everything a family would need: cast iron cookware, 

sporting goods, and “penny” candy. It’s hard to believe how much stuff they have in 

this old-fashioned brick building. The staff greeted us warmly as we spent some time 

browsing the crowded but orderly aisles. After leaving the store we returned to the 

park for a photo opportunity on the old red caboose that sits on a section of original 

track near the visitor center.  

 

On Saturdays, the park hosts a Farmers Market, and on Thursday nights in Summer, it has free concerts. A block 

house with restrooms and a playground for children make the park a family friendly destination. It is just a few steps 

away from the restaurants, breweries, theatre, and shops on Main Street. From the park we turned onto Chester 

Street, a remnant of the original road that, via Chester gap, linked the Valley to the eastside markets over the Blue 

Ridge. It was named for Thomas Chester, who operated a ferry across the Shenandoah River as early as 1736. 

Chester Street is lined on both sides with historic homes described in the walking tour brochure we picked up in the 

visitor center.  https://frontroyalva.com/DocumentCenter/View/166/Front-

Royal-Walking-Tour-PDF 

 

One of the first places we noticed was the Virginia Beer Museum, which 

occupies a renovated house on Chester Street next to the municipal parking 

lot. It has a delightful lighted beer garden behind the house. Unfortunately, it 

was not open yet or we might have lingered a 

while. Farther down the street we saw the 

Warren Rifles Confederate Museum and discovered it was open. The curator 

welcomed us in, and we browsed through relics and merchandise in the front room. 

There was an entry fee to tour the whole museum, which we decided it could wait for 

another day. The curator took us outside and pointed out “Belle” Boyd’s House and 

several outbuildings from the Civil War period. We thanked him for his hospitality 

and continued up Chester to a left on 2nd Street and another left on Royal Avenue. 

 

Several old homes on Royal Avenue have been converted 

into law offices, apartments, churches, and other businesses. We continued our journey 

onto Main Street visiting the grounds of the Warren County Court House with its many 

memorials. The courthouse and the clock on Main Street remined us of hometown USA. 

As we strolled along Main Street with its variety of stores and shops it felt like walking 

through a Hallmark Movie.  

 

Continuing, we arrived at a familiar dinner destination, Front Royal Brewing Company. They offer a variety of their 

own brews, as well as other craft and commercial beers and wines. We were seated at a long table, where the staff 

took our drink and dinner orders.  Following dinner, we proceeded to our vehicles and the short drive back to Lake 

Frederick.  

https://frontroyalva.com/DocumentCenter/View/166/Front-Royal-Walking-Tour-PDF
https://frontroyalva.com/DocumentCenter/View/166/Front-Royal-Walking-Tour-PDF
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Calendar of Trips for 2021

• Aug 6—Tour Belle Grove Plantation, lunch 
at Shaffer’s Barbecue in Middletown, tour 
Gen. Jackson’s Winchester Headquarters, 
and tastings at Winchester Cider Works. 
$45 covers transportation and tours. Lunch 
and Cidery are not included. Gary McDowell 
is leading this trip: 9:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

• Aug 26—Harpers Ferry Whitewater Rafting 
on Shenandoah River: $90 for 
transportation and guided rafting adventure; 
stops for refreshments not included 
(minimum of 12; maximum of 24) by George  

• Sep 16— Antietam National Battlefield and 
Shepherdstown Tour: $55 for transportation 
includes admission to the park and onsite 
guided tour. Lunch at the Bavarian Inn 
before tour of Shepherdstown not included 
(minimum of 8; maximum of 14). John 
Toliver is leading this trip: 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 
p.m. 

• Oct 7—Little Washington and Sperryville for 
wine, beer, spirits, shops, and dinner at 
Griffin Tavern in Flint Hill: $30 for 
transportation. Shopping, tastings, and 
dinner not included (minimum of 8; maximum 
of 14) by George 

• Oct 28—Western, MD, Frostburg Flyer 4.5 
Hour Train Ride: $100 for transportation & 
train ride (minimum of 8; maximum of 26) by 
George 

• Nov 12-13—Queen Esther & Miracle on 34th 
Street in Lancaster, PA, by motor coach: 2 
days/1 night/3 meals; $389 pp double/ $469 
single; filling fast. Contact 
https://www.shenandoahtours.com/ 

• Nov 26-29—A Country Christmas at 
Opryland Hotel, Nashville, TN, by motor 
coach: 4 days/3 nights/2 meals; $1089 pp 
double/$1429 single; Deposit $150 pp. 
Contact https://www.shenandoahtours.com/ 

• Nov 30-Dec 1—Candlelight Christmas at 
Biltmore Estate & Grove Park Inn by motor 
coach; 2 days/1 night/2 meals. $479 pp 
double/$549 single; deposit $100 pp. Con-
tact https://www.shenandoahtours.com/ 

• Dec 10-11—Pennsylvania’s Christmas 
Treasures (incl. Longwood Gardens) by 
motor coach; 2 days/1 night/2 meals. $329  
pp double/$389 single; deposit $100 pp. 
Contact https://www.shenandoahtours.com/ 

• Dec 13-18—Christmas in New Orleans by 
Train; 2 days on train r/t; 2 days & 3 nights 
in New Orleans; 1 meal. $1720 per couple; 
single pricing available. Upgrade to sleeper 
on train available. Call Amneris Delgado of 
Avoya Travel at 866-588-9088 for Lake 
Frederick Travel Club trip. (R/T shuttle to 
train station will be arranged by George.) 

• Apr 9-26, 2022—Panama Canal Cruise on 
Holland America; 18 days/17 nights; from 
$2799 per person plus R/T airfare TBA. 
Contact https://www.shenandoahtours.com/

 
NOTE: For Shenandoah motor coach tours we need a minimum of 8 people for pick up in Lake 

Frederick. Otherwise, pick up is at Routes 522 & 50 in the Red Roof Inn parking lot. 
 

George Darnell, darnellgd50@verizon.net 

https://www.shenandoahtours.com/
https://www.shenandoahtours.com/
https://www.shenandoahtours.com/
https://www.shenandoahtours.com/
https://www.shenandoahtours.com/
mailto:darnellgd50@verizon.net
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